Minutes of the Pedals Meeting held at 7.30pm in the Globe Public House, London Road, Nottingham on Monday, 15th June, 2009.
Present: Hugh McClintock, Malcolm Kennerley, David Clark, Liz Kirk, Susan Young, Andrew Househam, David Miller, Arthur Williams, Andrew Martin, Coral Simpson, John Bannister, Terry Scott, Martin Quarton, Henry Twigger, Alex Dale, Mike Aston.

Apologies were received from: Richard Mallender, Alison Russell, Peter Osborne, John Wilson, Chris Gardener.

The meeting opened with a presentation by John Hindle of the Environment Agency.
Matters Arising from the minutes of 18th May, 2009.

a) County Council Manifesto: Hugh has had no response from Councillor Kay Cutts, the leader of the new Nottinghamshire County administration. The new transport portfolio holder is Councillor R. Jackson – maybe someone to invite to our meeting in November.
b) Cycle Maps: CycleNation are working on a guide for map production using a consistent map style, based on cyclists preferred routes. A discussion about the maps suggested that several groups would be required each to look at different areas. Henry thought the colours of the Northampton map confusing at first sight, but Alex thought the layout useful for people less familiar with cycle routes. For Nottingham, this type of map would require input from Pedals and the City Council are open to new ideas for the next set of maps. Arthur, Susan, Andrew M, (I’m sure there were others) agreed to be involved in a group to feedback cyclists information to the City.
c) Response from County council on wish lists Hugh presented a reply from the county council in which various problems of funding and timescales were given as reasons why most of the list could not be implemented, at least in the foreseeable future.
d) CycleNation/CTC Conference in Nottingham on 14 November: The theme of working in partnership with other local organisations has been agreed. Susan commented that the need to present cycling as a “normal activity” was the key message from her from the recent Spring campaigners’ conference in Manchester.
e) Co-operation with Transition Nottingham (TN): Pedals is to have a stall at the TN Energy event in Sneinton on 28 June, otherwise there are no major plans for co-operation. 
e) Pedals Roadshows: The first “roadshow” event is to take place in Beeston on Monday 29th June. 
f) Pedals Posters/business cards: Ideas are still needed for a new poster. The format should be A4, with the possibility of being reduced to A5. It should be designed in a way that it is still clear when photocopied in black and white. There was also a discussion about the merits of using business cards or membership forms. It was agreed that for most people a business card is more useful, as the information is unlikely to get out of date. It should only include a phone number, the web address and the Pedals logo. It was agreed that we need to find out costs of printing business cards.
A few membership forms are still needed for those wishing to join up at the time that they visit a stall. It was suggested that they should have a “valid to” date on them.

g) Repair of Pedals marquee: Dave Clark presented 3 options for mending the marquee roof, which has shrunk. It was agreed that he would liaise with Dave Miller to try stretching the material in Dave’s garden. If this doesn’t work we may need to pay £75 to get the frame size reduced or £100 for a new roof piece.
h) Liaison between Pedals and Ridewise for Events: Dave Clark highlighted the problem of having stalls from two organisations with offering the same material. Susan suggested that for some events a joint stall would be preferable. Hugh is to contact Graham Hubbard to find out which events they are planning to go to, and to suggest joint stalls where appropriate. Exchanging information on which events both organisation were invited to, and would be accepting, was vital, it was agreed.
Autumn Cycle Campaigners Conference:

Hugh outlined various tasks that will need people to be covered in preparation for the Conference. Each of these tasks should have a responsible person.
Obtaining further information from the Trent Students Union about the venue and facilities.
... Susan and Hugh agreed to do this; afterwards a list of additional equipment will need to be drawn up, and arrangements for security.
Finalise the conference programme by end August. It was agreed that we could offer a free copy of City County Forest to those booking early – e.g. at least one month in advance.
Obtain quotes for caterers; it was agreed to go for all vegetarian food  – Andrew M agreed to do this.
Co-ordination of offers and requests for accommodation – Susan agreed to do this.
Handling of bookings and acknowledgments – Hugh and Di have agreed to take this on with back up from Susan when they are away in the first half of September.
Organizing T-shirts for volunteers on the day. If necessary, Dave Miller still has a stock of Pedals T-shirts that could be used. 

Displays and stalls. Arthur agreed to co-ordinate this. He will put together a list of possible organizations to contact.
There are also various tasks that will need to be covered on the day, including:
a. Putting up signs and notices

b. Setting up IT equipment, lighting, etc. It was agreed that we should put out a request for an IT volunteer – firstly through Roland Backhouse, or alternatively through CVS

c. Looking after the bicycle store

d. Putting together conference packs and handing them out on the day

e. Security

It was agreed that there should be a Pedals 30th birthday cake to be cut at the morning plenary session. The cake could be sponsored, if we could find some organisation interested in taking this on.
For the Saturday evening, a suggestion was to go to Café Nomad. It was agreed to discuss this nearer the time.

Finance: Nothing major to report from Susan. It was agreed that it was no longer necessary to have a Pedals entry in the phone book, as people can find the number via the web-site.

Future Meetings: 
It was agreed to plan a second 30th birthday meal out, after the conference in the second half of November, to be at the Crocus Café in Lenton. 
It was agreed that the December “social” should be an informal meeting with lots of time for socialising rather than an organised programme with quiz etc. 
Next meeting, in July will be another meeting with “breakout” sessions; Andrew is willing to chair meetings, others are welcome to volunteer. 
Forthcoming Events:
Capital One Environmental Day, 24th June. Hugh will be doing a presentation. Dave Clark will help with a stall. Hugh to give times to Dave.
Transition Nottingham Energy Day, 28th June. Hugh and Arthur able to attend some of the time alongside Dave and Liz.
Colwick Woods, 5th July. Dave Clark has agreed to run a stall. Arthur may be able to help.
Cycle facility and other traffic management matters
a) Turning Point East: Hugh is to collate comments by the end of June.
b) City “wish list”: Hugh agreed to collate suggestions over the next few months, to be submitted to the City Council.
c) Hucknall Road Corridor: Steve Brewer has requested feedback on this completed scheme – to be submitted via Hugh.

Hugh, Susan and Roland met the Nottingham Student Union “Environment and Social Justice” officer, who is keen to start a student cycling group and work with the University on the planned Sustrans-supported project.

The meeting closed at 10.20 pm.

